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When peace, like a river, attendeth my way,
When sorrows like sea billows roll;
Whatever my lot, Thou has taught me to say,
It is well, it is well, with my soul.

Since we wrote you last, we have had both peace and sorrow. 
Sorrows such as the death of a dear friend, despair in Letty’s 
family, disappointment from lack of progress with stay 
permits, and discouragement in world situations. I’m sure 
you have your list as well. 

We have also experienced rivers of peace. 

Our men’s group has been growing as COVID-19 
regulations have relaxed. We now meet weekly at our home 
and Dwight is involved in two other on-base meetings. Our 
study of the Holy Spirit has been encouraging as we have 
been striving to draw nearer to God.

Recently a close friend at our men’s group shared how the 
Holy Spirit prompted him to share a “Biker Bible” with an 
atheist high school friend named Bryan. He did his best to 
keep in contact with him, but seven months later heard that 
Bryan had contracted COVID-19 and died soon afterward. 
Our friend was heartbroken to hear the news, so decided 
to tune into the funeral on Facebook. To his amazement, 
it was a very God-focused service, and the minister shared 
that Bryan had turned his life over to the Lord about 
three months prior! God had placed that Bible and the 
faithful witness of four people into his life: his cleaning 

lady, his accountant, our 
friend, and a builder he hired, 
who eventually witnessed his 
repentance and turn to God! 

As you can imagine, the recent 
happenings in Afghanistan have 
hit especially close to home in 
the military community. We 
are all praying for friends and 
family to return home safely 
and are feeling the weight of 
the last 20 years come to a 
dramatic close. But we have 
also been talking about what 
God has continued to do there 
as it has been reported that 
Afghanistan is witnessing some 
of the fastest church growth in 
the world! 

Letty has been blessed to be 
able to walk alongside many 
military ladies. Just yesterday 
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she had a mom drop by with her kids, thankful to get 
out of the house and recharge. That morning, Letty went 
on a prayer walk with another lady she is mentoring, 
which she finds especially encouraging. Our home has 
become a drop-in center with many impromptu meals 
and gatherings. We feel so blessed to be able to share life 
together with so many families!

Speaking of family, our boys both had incredible summers 
serving the Lord at Echo Ranch Bible Camp in Alaska! It 

was great to hear stories 
of how God molded them 
and used them to reach 
out to the campers. They 
both had great experiences 
of being mentored by 
those around them as well. 
Ruben is back home with 
us for his last year of school 
and David is at Montana 
Wilderness School of the 
Bible for their one-year 
program and is really 
loving all the hiking and 
in-depth Bible lessons, too.

Please continue to pray 
for the Lord to lead us in 
this ministry! We are still 
struggling with our stay 

permits but have some options to move forward. We are 
close to closing a deal on another nearby location for our 
hospitality house. We hope to share that information in 
our next update. Thanks for all your prayers and support 
that allow us to continue to encourage the local military 
community with the true Peace that comforts our souls 
amid sorrows.

Gratefully,
Dwight and Letty

Ruben working on a camp tractor David with his campers


